
Mass Schedule  
Weekend Masses: Saturday Vigil - 4:00pm 

Sunday: 7:30am - 9:00am - 10:30am - 12:00noon 

Daily Mass: Monday - Friday: 7:00am & 7:00pm; Sat. 9:00am   

Reconciliation: Saturday at 9:30am and 3:00pm 

Parish Office hours: 9:00am - 4:00pm  

School: 908-725-7787  •  Parish: 908-725-1008 

PASTOR - Rev. Msgr. M. J. Corona, PA, KCHS   

Parochial Vicar - Rev. James E. De Fillipps   

Permanent Deacons - J. Pacifico / C. Paulus 

Weekend Clergy -  Rev. Msgr. James Cafone   

Parish Trustees - Martin Carrara / Lori Albanese  

Superior / Pastoral Assoc - Sr D. Toscano, MPF  

School Principal - Sr. Mary Klersey, MPF 

Altar Servers - Rev. James E. De Fillipps  

Atlantic City Bus Trip - Marge Corona 

Baby Gift Drive - Maddy Swartz 

Baptism PREP - Deacon Conrad Paulus 

Bereavement - Dorothy Pacifico 

Bingo - D. McNulty  /  J. Szeman  /  T. Miller    

Blood Drive -  Theresa Mayewski  

Card Connections - Edwina Schurick 

Columbiettes - Mia Sena 

Cub Scouts - Susan Baker 

C.Y.M. Basketball -  Tom Ellis 

Eucharistic Ministers -  James Fidacaro 

Finance Committee - James Wilson 

Food Drive - Carol Rittman 

Golden Age - Marge Corona 

Holy Name  Society - Ken Swartz 

Knights of Columbus - Joseph Steigerwald 

Liturgy Committee - Cathy Stevens 

Lunch Bunch - Marge Corona 

Marriage Prep - Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Brown  

Music Ministry - Carolyn Thomas  

Natural Family Planning - Mr. & Mrs. Ken Swartz  

Parish Council - James Fidacaro    

Parish Nurses - Irene Roglieri  

Parish Providers - Mr. & Mrs. Rick Stevens  

Parish Visitors - Dottie Pacifico  

Pro Life - Maddy Swartz 

R.C.I.A. - Deacon John R. Pacifico 

Readers - James Fidacaro 

Religious Education, Director - C. Esposito 

Rosary Altar Society - Laura Sullivan   

School Advisory Council - Aldo Martinez 

Social Ministry - Dorothy Pacifico   

The Catholic Church of St. Ann 
45 Anderson Street , Raritan, New Jersey 08869    

Inspired by the Holy Spirit, we the Catholic Parish of Saint Ann embrace all as family  

and continue Christ’s mission by  exemplifying the love of God and neighbor  

as stewards of God’s gifts to us . 

 

With Thanksgiving on the  

Anniversary of your Ordination 
 

Rev. Monsignor Michael J. Corona, P.A. 

Forty-five  years  
 

& 
  

Rev. James E. De Fillipps  

First year ordination 
 
 

Your years of faithful service has been a  

generous gift to the Church.  

The Lord bless you with  

abundant joy just as you have blessed  

so many in your priestly ministry.  

God Bless you always. 

                                                

May 26, 2013 ~ The Most Holy Trinity 



THE CATHOLIC CHURCH OF ST. ANN, RARITAN 

  
 

Monday, May 27, 2013 ~ Saint Augustine of Cantebury 

9am:  For all living and deceased veterans Req. by The Orlando  

   Family 

Tuesday, May 28, 2013 

7am: Antonio D’Anna Req. by D’Anna Family 

7pm: Special intention of Thomas & Jane DeSantis (25th  Wedding    

   Anniversary)     

Wednesday, May 29, 2013  

7am:  Anthony Marasia Req. by Daughters 

7pm:  Carmela Gagliordi Req. by Maria Laurito 

Thursday, May 30, 2013  

7am:  Rose Pacifico Req. by Rosemary Forte 

7pm:  Goldie Bennett Req. by Pat & Bob Ronca 

Friday, May 31, 2013 ~ The Visitation of Blessed Virgin Mary  

7am:  Lena, Anthony, Grace, & Frank De Maio Req. by Nancy &  

    Joseph Trippania  

7pm: Special intention of Mary & Ray Shallanberger   

Saturday, June 1, 2013  ~ St. Justin 

9am: Salvatore Dentici Req. by Paolo & Josephine Dentici  

4pm: Maria Rose Natale Req. by Domenico Natale   

Sunday, June 2, 2013 ~ Corpus Christi 

7:30am: Antonio Greco Req. by Daughter, Isabella Ruffa 

9am: Living / Deceased members of Rosary Altar Society 

10:30am:  Rosario & Sara Spera Req. by Joe Russo 

12pm:  People of the parish 

For the week of  May 25th  - May 31st, the Altar Candles 

will burn in the memory (honor) of: 
 

Altar Candle 1.  Antonio Gasparro Req. by Wife, Maria 
 

Altar Candle 2.  Anthony Marasia  

Req. by Daughters, Cathy, Joann, Mariann  

 

For the week of  May 18th - May 31st, the Sanctuary 

Lamps will burn in the memory (honor) of: 
 

Tabernacle:  Antonio D’Anna Req. by D’Anna Family 

St. Joseph:  Alfred Sr. & Louisa Orlando  

Req. by  Ann, Rose, & Joan 

Blessed Mother: Rose Pacifico Req. by Rosemary Forte 

SANCTUARY LAMPS 

ALTAR CANDLES  

ALTAR FLOWER MEMORIALS 

Victoria Andrews 

Luzmanda Anthony 

Herb Arnold 
Gary Atchey 

Amity Bryson 

Joanmarie Carlone 

Jaden Chambres 

Albert Charles 

Kathy Ciociola 

Dominic Comandol 

Carolyn Curcio 

Leonides Dalida 

Matthew De Castro 
Frank De Fina 

Corazon Delacerna 

Audrey De Luca 

Mary Ann De Maio  

Michael De Maio 

Grace Ann Dettra 

Vincent Facciolo 

Linda Farah 

Mary & Richard Felice 

Patrick Ferrara 

Kathleen C. Filardi 

Frank Forte Sr. 

Marie Forte 

Ann Frezza 

Shirley Frodelly 

Teresa Galaini 

Elizabeth Gecik 

Frank Giordano 

Margaret Grasso 

Bruno Grigoletti 

David Groza Jr. 

Ruth Gulick 

Casey Hnasko 

Doris Kelco 

Robert Koeckert 

Linda Krajewski 

Bernadette Laggini 

Barbara Langon 
Brianna Larson 

Marie Locascio 

Antonino Lo Piccolo 

Carmela Loschiavo 

Mary Mangiaracina 

Mark Marshall 

Bridget Marshall 

Giovanna Martini 

Victoria Melitsky 

Marilyn Monger 
Olga Morella 

Anna Moretti 

Luke Adams Myers 

Ava Rose Navarro 

Ann Olivero 

Thomas Orecchio 

Mary lou Orlando 

Olga Orlando 

Yolanda Polidoro 

Frances Peebles 

Raymond Peters 

Lorraine Raia 

Frank Ratkowski 

Teresa Riga 

Patrick Riley 

Adam Romano 

Cosette Ruh 

Divina Sandig 

Dr. Eric Jose Santos 

Marianne San Filippo 

Josephine Guide Sapp 

Mary Sawidzial 

Nancy Schiavi 

Edwina Schurick 

Raymond Shallanberger 

Cindy Sonnier 

David Snedegar 

Nancy Spencer 
Sean Stein 

Matthew Stevens 

Dolores Talamini 

Patricia Teague 

Richard Teague 

Michael Tereman 

Anna Teresak 

Anthony Tomaro 

Frank Tropiano 

Rena Turchi 
Allison Valverde 

Carol Vetack 

Richard Vetack 

Vincent Viscariello 

Joan Wirzman 

Lisa Yoder 

Margaret ZanGrando 

Joseph Zingariello 

Please remember to pray for our sick of our parish 

Our Pre-K classroom and program is in need of some new 

equipment for the upcoming school year.  The book shelves 

and storage units are very old and rundown.  $1,000 would 

cover the cost to purchase 4 new units for the 

children.  Whatever you can afford to donate towards this 

will be greatly appreciated.   

ST. ANN SCHOOL WISH LIST 

This week’s Altar Flowers are in memory  

of  

Antonio D’Anna  

Requested by The D’Anna Family 

Please pray for the repose souls  

Of 

Antonio Natale  - May 14th 

Michael De Maio - May 16th 

Gregory Grande - May 19th 
 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine 

upon them. May the souls of the faithful  

departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.  

Caritas Chamber Chorale Presents “Choosing Joy”  

Benefit Concerts 
 This upbeat and full of love spring concert is an a cappella 

musical exploration of the many reasons we sing.  It will be pre-

sented on Saturday, June 8th at 8:00pm at St. Bernard Church, 

Bridgewater.  

 Admission is free.  A freewill donation will be accepted 

with all proceeds supporting the Gianni Diurni Primary School in 

Goma, Democratic Republic of Congo, Africa which is run by the 

Adorno Fathers’ St. Francis Caracciolo Mission.  

 Caritas Chamber Chorale is a 19 voice a cappella choral 

ensemble, based in Far Hills, NJ.  The Chorale is dedicated to 

serving the poorest of the poor through the art of sacred choral 

music.  For more info. see www.caritaschamberchorale.org  

http://www.caritaschamberchorale.org


MAY 13, 2012 ~ 6TH SUNDAY OF EASTER ~ MOTHER’S DAY  MAY 26, 2013 

Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

It is said that the British monarch King George V was 

very strict with his children.  He kept his distance from them 

and was very reserved with his affections.  In fact he wanted to 

inculcate the image of a rather fearsome father.  He is reputed 

to have said, “My father was frightened of his mother, I was 

frightened of my father and I am damned well going to see to 

it that my children are frightened of me.”  If you’ve ever seen 

the film “The King’s Speech”, you’ll know what I am talking 

about, his sons were terrified of their father.  It just shows 

what influence parents can have on the family, so that sons 

often become like their fathers and daughters like their 

mothers. 

Of course the same can be said about God. One rather 

biased but common reading of the Old Testament sees God as 

a remote, distant figure who is often angry and keen to punish 

those who infringe his commandments.  Yet at the same time 

the Bible says that we are created in the image of God.  If God 

is presented as a solitary figure sitting alone and brooding in 

heaven, then such an image will have serious consequences for 

the way we behave. 

The image of God that the scriptures give us on this 

Trinity Sunday is not at all one of a lonely figure.  Rather, God 

is shown as being a community of intimate love between 

Father, Son and Holy Spirit.  This is what Jesus reveals.  The 

Trinity is often presented as a difficult mystery, unconnected 

with our daily lives, like a puzzle to be solved. But in fact it is 

mystery that we are invited to enter and to share. 

The language of the Trinity arose because of what we 

want to say about Jesus.  We believe that in the person of Jesus, 

God encounters us.  When we try to explain what this actually 

means, we draw upon the tradition of the Church, which has 

concluded that Jesus is divine in the full sense.  So Jesus is the 

revelation of God’s own self to us. 

God is no longer a remote, hidden God but a God who 

can be seen and touched in Jesus and a God who pours himself 

out in love for us. Jesus speaks of his relationship with God by 

describing God as his Father and today he tells us that he 

shares everything with his Father.  At the heart of God is this 

intimate love between the Father and the Son; and the 

expression of that love is the Holy Spirit. 

We are called to share in that love through baptism.  St 

Paul tells us today that the love of God has been poured into 

our hearts by the Holy Spirit.  So now, through baptism, which 

is in the name of Father, Son and Holy Spirit, we share God’s 

own Trinitarian life, which is a communion of love.  This is the 

God in whose image we have been created. 

Such an image of God as a community of love must 

have practical consequences.  At Mass we are immediately 

involved in that communion when the priest greets us, “The 

grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, and the love of God, and the 

communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all.”  In the 

Eucharist we are invited to share more deeply in that divine 

life.  We eat the body and blood of Christ as we commemorate 

his self-giving love on the cross.  We are invited to go on 

imitating his sacrificial love in our daily lives: “Do this in 

memory of me.” 

Like the disciples last week, who received the Holy 

Spirit at Pentecost, we too are called to let our breaking of the 

bread affect the way we share our life with each other by 

sharing our possessions, especially with those in most need.  

This is the way the revelation of a Trinitarian God really does 

make an impact on our lives.  For we are reflecting not the 

image of a lonely, distant God who seems not to care but 

rather a God who is a communion of love that continues to be 

poured out in the world.  Then we may recognise that the 

Trinity is not a puzzle to solve but a wonderful divine mystery 

of love in which we are invited to share, and which we are 

called to pass on to a world that may wonder what difference a 

belief in God does really make. 

In your charity, pray for the sick and the lonely—visit 

them if you can.  Also, please remember to pray for all who 

have wandered from the faith, and all who have died.  May 

God always be pleased with us! 

Monsignor Michael 

“Take this all of you and eat of it…  

Take this all of you and drink from it…” 
 

A command given by Christ over 2 millennia ago;  

a command  given by Christ still  

celebrated today! 

As part of our Year of Faith celebrations you are invited to:  

“The Mass:  Jesus in our midst” 

A lecture series presented by  

Fr. James E. De Fillipps  

on  

Wednesday, May 29th   

7:45 p.m. in  

the Church Meeting Room 



MAY 26, 2013 

 

May 18/19, 2013 Collection……………….……$7,457.25 

Thank you for being as generous as you are able. 

For those who wish to donate electronically please visit our 

website at www.stannparish.com and click on the 

NETCHARGE icon. 

Baptisms: Baptisms are celebrated each month on the First 

Sunday at the Noon Mass as well as the second, third, and 

fourth Sundays at 1:30pm.  There will be no baptisms during 

Lent.  Arrangements must be made in advance and new parents 

are required to take a Baptism Preparation class held on the 

second Saturday of each month at 10:00am with Deacon Conrad 

in the CMR. 
 

Sponsors & Godparents: If you are 18 years or older, you must 

register as an adult and be Confirmed in the Catholic Church.  If 

you are married, your marriage must be recognized by the 

Church.  This is especially important if you wish to be a 

Sponsor for Confirmation or Godparent.  It takes 6 months of 

attending Mass to be eligible for both of these privileges. 
 

Marriages: The common policy of marriage requires that 

arrangements be made at least One Year before the date of 

marriage and before any social plans are made.  Either the bride 

or groom must be a registered parishioner.  Nuptial Masses / 

Ceremony may be scheduled on Friday afternoon, Saturday 

morning or afternoon; Sunday afternoon Nuptial ceremony 

only.  
 

R.C.I.A.: We welcome all individuals who wish to become 

members of the Catholic Church as well as baptized Catholics  

who never received their 1st Communion or Confirmation and are 

interested in becoming full participants in the Catholic faith to 

contact Deacon J. Pacifico at the Parish Office at (908) 725-1008.  
 

Reconciliation: The Sacrament of Reconciliation is celebrated 

every Saturday at 9:30 am  &  3:00 pm. 
 

Ministry to the Sick: Our parish shut-in’s are visited on the first 

Friday of each month by our Deacons, Religious Sisters,  

Eucharistic ministers.  If you know of a parishioner that is 

seriously ill or hospitalized, please let the parish office know.   
 

Padre Pio League:  Please join us on the first Monday of each 

month for prayer and devotion immediately after the 7am Mass. 

 

Dear Friends of St. Ann School, 
 

I am sure you remember being nervous to read out loud in 

front of other people, even if the others were those in your 

class who saw you everyday since you were in kindergarten.  

I marvel at today’s children.  They handle life differently than 

we did.  This year, I arranged for first and second graders to 

read to me.  There is a statistic out there that states that if a 

person cannot read by the end of third grade, they will really 

never be able to read.  I do not know if I buy into that 

statement.  But, I want to be sure that our children really are 

reading prior to that deadline. 
 

I was absolutely delighted.  Every child, without exception 

not only could read but read with understanding, not just 

orally saying word after word.  Children in both grades read 

from books well beyond their grade placement level.  They 

showed interest and even laughed at the jokes in the stories.   
 

Unlike us, they read with confidence.  They stood next to the 

principal as if they read to me everyday.  To be sure the text 

was not memorized; I selected reading material for them that 

was slightly above their level.  Without a qualm, with no 

practice at all, each child read with clear determination as if 

this were something that required little or no effort.  Our 

children, by the end of second grade, can really read! 
 

The other amazing part of this experience is the type of 

materials students selected for them to read.  Many were 

works of non-fiction.  I heard about monkeys, pets, lizards, 

snakes, insects, elephants, the ocean, and even God.  It was 

not the story that was grabbing our students and having them 

desire to read.  It was their curiosity about our world. 
 

If you meet a St. Ann student, share your love for reading.  

Give them a treat by having them read to you.  Let me tell 

you a secret, even our graduates like having someone read to 

them!  So break out the books!   
 

Thank you for sharing your faith and your love for our 

children. 

God bless you, 

Sr. Mary Klersey, MPF 

Principal 

Offertory  

Our Lady of Fatima Church, Piscataway 
Music Ministry Concert—Sunday, June 2, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. 

 

Featuring the Adult and Children’s Choirs 

Suggested donation $15/person—(any amt. gratefully  

accepted)For further information, please contact Mrs. Jean 

Lyons, Director of Sacred Music, 732-642-6747; 

ed.jean.lyons@verizon.net 

Congratulations to Sr. Gloria Caglioti 

on her Retirement 
Dear Sister Gloria,  

 May God shower all his blessings on you and the 

life waiting ahead for you. You deserve all the best things 

in life. Happy retirement and May god bless you.  

   - Your Parish & School Families 

mailto:ed.jean.lyons@verizon.net


MAY 26, 2013 

THE WEEK AH EAD  
 

Sunday, May 26, 2013 ~ The Most Holy Trinity 

Sunday Mass: 7:30 am. • 9 am.  • 10:30 am.  • 12 pm. 

No BINGO due to holiday weekend 

Monday, May 27, 2013 ~ St. Augustine of Canterbury  

  Memorial Day 

Daily Mass: 9 am  

No School—Parish and School Offices closed  

Tuesday, May 28, 2013 

Daily Mass: 7 am • 7 pm  

7:30 pm: Bingo (sc) 

Wednesday, May 29, 2013  

Daily Mass: 7 am • 7 pm  

5 pm: Choir practices (cl) 

7:45pm: Father James lecture series (cmr) 

Thursday, May 30, 2013 

Daily Mass: 7 am • 7 pm  

7:30pm: Festa Captains meeting (rcr) 
 

Friday, May 31, 2013  

Daily Mass: 7 am • 7 pm  

7:30pm: 8th grade graduation dance (sc) 
 

Saturday, June 1, 2013  

9am:  morning Mass   Å  9:30am: Confessions 

3pm: Confession 

4pm: Sunday Vigil 

 

Calling all bakers!   
St. Ann’s Festa Committee is asking for volunteers 

to bake for our Cake Wheel.  Cakes, cookies, 

brownies, or sweet breads are welcomed but 

should not contain any icing or creams since they will be 

outside on the evenings that they are displayed.  Please call 

the rectory if you are interested in baking or have any ques-

tions at 908-725-1008. 

Our next bus trip to Atlantic City will take place on   

July 11th 

Please contact Marge at 908-725-1198 for info. 
 

There will not be a June bus trip in due to our FESTA on  

June 11th - June 15th; Please come and see us there. 

ST. ANN ATLANTIC CITY BUS TRIP 

Why people don’t sing in church …  
Carolyn Thomas, Director of Music, will be holding an open 

forum for the Parish on June 9th at 1:30pm in the church 

meeting room.  All congregants – both musicians and non-

musicians – are invited to share comments and suggestions to 

increase congregational singing.   

 

A Mass will be celebrated at 9:00 a.m. in honor 

of all Veterans living and deceased on Monday, 

May 27th.  This will be the only Mass  

celebrated on this day. 

Let Us Remember.... In our prayers, the men and women serving in our Nation’s 

Armed Forces. 
Major Michael A. De Cicco, U.S. Army 

LCpl. William A. De Santis, U.S. Marine Corps. 

Victor Dulay, Jr. U.S. Marine Corps 

Sgt. John J.  Houser III, U.S. Marine Corps 

PFC. Matthew John U.S. Marine Corps 

CW4 Michael Lopez, Jr. 

Staff Sgt. Jeffrey Morella, U.S. Marine Corps 

Major Michael Morella, U.S. Army 

Sgt. Dan Neville, U.S. Marine Corps 

PFC Daniel J. Salvo, U.S. Marine Corps 

Corp. Jonathan Schultes, US Marine Corps 

Major. Louis P. Simon, U.S. Marine Corps 

PFC Jerome C. Sunga, US Army 

Jack Vara, U.S. Marine Corps 

LTJG Robert Wilson, U.S. Navy 
 

FESTA  

Trinity Sunday 
“But when he comes, the Spirit of truth, he 

will guide you to all truth...” JOHN 16:13 

Jesus sent the Holy Spirit to help us know the 

truth. So why not talk to the Holy Spirit about 

your stewardship? Are you sharing your time and talent 

with God and others? Do you give a fair amount of your 

treasure to do the work of the Lord? Can you hear the Holy 

Spirit’s answer to those questions in your heart now? What 

more is He calling you to do? 

 Mass in Support of Immigrants &  

Immgration Reform 
 

Justice for Immigrants...a journey of hope 
 

Join Bishop Paul Bootkoski in prayerful solidarity with our 

immigrant sisters and brothers and their families, and in 

prayer for a just and comprehensive immigration reform. 
 

Wednesday, June 5, 2013 

7:30 pm 

Immaculate Conception Parish, Somerville 
 

Care for immigrant families and our church’s work for immi-

gration reform come from our fundamental belief that each 

person is created in the image and likeness of God. 
 

The liturgy will be bilingual—English and Spanish.  All are 

welcome, since issues connected to immigration concern all 


